Freedom of Information Act 2000 – policies on housing benefits
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Under the freedom of information act please can you disclose the council's policies on housing benefits for:

-Tenants who are in a care home in respite care specifying how long the council will pay housing benefits
Answer:
If a customer is in respite care they can have up to 13 weeks in the first instance when Housing Benefit will continue to be paid, this can be extended up to a maximum period of 52 weeks as long as the following conditions are met:
(a) for the purpose of ascertaining whether the accommodation suits his/her needs; and
(b) with the intention of returning to the dwelling which is normally occupied by him/her as his/her home should, in the event, the residential accommodation prove not to suit his/her needs; and
(c) 
while the part of the dwelling which is normally occupied by him/her as his/her home is not let, or as the case may be, sublet.

-Tenants who are in a care home in permanent care specifying if the council will provide any housing benefit whatsoever

Once the customer becomes a permanent resident in a care home the Housing Benefit will stop from the date that the occupation becomes permanent.  However, if the customer has to give 4 weeks notice to their landlord, Housing Benefit can be paid for these 4 weeks if the local authority is satisfied that the liability at the old address could not reasonably have been avoided. 

- If there are any differences to the policies if landlords are paid directly.
There are no differences to policies if landlords are paid directly.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance
City Barrister & Head of Standards
1st Floor
16 New Walk
LEICESTER LE1 6UB 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
